
 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents and carers, 
Only a few days to go now and the holidays will be here!  

Week 10 
Reminder – lights and sirens drill, Friday 11 April!! 
If this event is likely to cause particular stress for your child, please start discussing the 
event with them now so they know what is likely to be happening.  

Monday 7 April Breakfast Club 
ECE family Easter event 1.45 – 3.00pm 
Miss Johns away – Mrs Keeffe relief 
Mrs Criddle away – Emma Ryan relief 

Tuesday 8 April Assembly – bring a hat* 
Mrs Criddle away – Emma Ryan relief 

Wednesday 9 April Breakfast club 
Ms Whyte at Professional Learning – no relief 

Thursday 10 April Newsletter 
Friday 11 April Breakfast club 

‘Lights and sirens’ drill – 11.00? Time to be confirmed 
Last day of school!! 

*Part of the assembly will be outdoors, and you may be in the sun for a few minutes. To set a good ‘sun-smart’ example for the 
students, please bring a hat. 

Tyres – Thank you, Daniel Birch! 
I’d like to thank Daniel Birch who provided the machine-power and manpower to remove 
the remaining Coorakkar tyres from our site and successfully appealed to the Coorow shire 
council to waive the significant dumping fee. I am no longer having nightmares about 
snakes, bushfires and Education Department risk assessments! Thank you, Daniel! 

Solar Car Challenge 
Our students did so well at the big Solar Car Challenge event. Their behaviour and effort 
were awesome, and even though it was extremely hot in Geraldton and even hotter on the 
bus coming home, they didn’t complain. Both teams’ cars ran well, and one car even won 
one race. We would like to thank Synergy who funded the bus trip so our students could 
compete. 

miniQuill Survey 
It has been nearly a term since we introduced the miniQuill. It takes some time to prepare 
each week, and I am happy to do this if people find it useful, but if not, that time could be 
better spent on other tasks.  
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I sent this survey out last week but received no responses. If you would like us to continue 
to publish the miniQuill, please let me know and tell what you think of it (or tell me how it 
could be improved) with this very short, 2 question survey. 2 minutes maximum! 

Even if the miniQuill is useful for only 2 or 3 families, I am happy to keep it going, so 
please complete the survey.  

You can find the survey here: https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-
RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ6wMm6FZJ0NBuTKAbbJ81eNUQVJMSDJHTEVPS09WVzE5OEVTRD
JLWTgzNC4u , or use the QR code below. 

 

Access the miniQuill survey here: 
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